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Questions? Contact: Project Manager, Alex Sell: (715) 577-1162, asell@Findorff.com

Did you know? Memorial Day is observed annually in the United States on the last Monday in May.  It is a federal holiday for 

remembering the people who died while serving in the country’s armed forces.  In 1966 Congress declared Waterloo, New York to be the 

birthplace of the holiday and it originally honored military personnel who died in the Civil War (1861-1865).

What’s New?

The next phase of construction has begun: ER Nurse Station!  The construction 

barriers were installed and demolition started in this phase.  The rough ins began 

in the Outpatient Clinic and will be ready for drywall installation.  The lower level 

of the new Clinic / Med Surge addition is nearly complete with the finish work, 

the flooring is finishing up and ceiling tile will be dropped into place.  The upper 

level of the new Clinic / Med Surge addition has the headwalls set into their final 

places!  The ceiling grid installation started and MEP fixtures will follow.  The 

bathroom tile is also ongoing.  Many tours were held within the Main Street 

space to show the user group the construction progress.  An employee 

recognition lunch was also held for both the owner and construction crews.

The Past Weeks 

• Millwork, door, and flooring installation in the lower level Clinic / Med Surge 

addition

• Drop ceiling tiles in the lower level Clinic / Med Surge addition

• Headwall installation in the upper level Clinic / Med Surge addition

• Install ceiling grid and fixtures in the upper level Clinic / Med Surge addition

• Interior wall rough ins the Outpatient Clinic

• Employee Recognition Lunch

Coming Up in the Weeks Ahead

• Begin demolition for the next construction phase: ER Nurse Station.

• Trim out in the lower level Clinic / Med Surge Addition

• MEP Headwall rough in installation in the upper level Clinic / Med Surge 

addition

The photos above are from the Employee Recognition Lunch held on Main Street within the upper level of the construction zone. The entire 
construction crew was invited to enjoy a lunch with the owner representative group.

An owner representative led tour through the Main Street 
area in the upper level to show the hospital employees the 
construction progress.
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The photos above depict the various steps required in order to install the concrete on the Grand Stair.  Wheel barrels are used to haul the 
concrete form the pump truck into the building and then shoveled into buckets to be carried to each step and poured into place.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY REPORT
GRANT REGIONAL HEALTH CENTER – EXPANSION & RENOVATION

June 5th, 2018

In the upper level Med Surge / Clinic addition, bathroom tile is being installed 
as well as millwork and the ceiling grid.  After these go in, the MEP trades will 
go through and install their fixtures such as sinks and lights.

A headwall unit is placed in its final resting location after the MEP rough 
ins have been installed.  The next step will be to install the MEP trim 
within the unit.
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A view from the top of the Grand Stair peering down into the 
registration area of the lower level Med Surge / Clinic addition.

These photos highlight the flooring and finish millwork below.  The 
main flooring has been installed and the logo details are in progress.
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The two photos above depict the new Outpatient Clinic space.  The photo on the left is the registration area (the half stud walls represent the different 
bays).  The photo on the right is peering into two rooms within the space.


